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FY21 Congregate Care Evaluation Report: Update Statement 
This is a scoring update to the Fiscal Year 2021 Congregate Care Report. After the conclusion 
of Fiscal Year 2021, DHS had the opportunity to re-assess a Serious Incident that occurred at 
Woods Services. Based on additional analyses conducted by the state, the allegation was 
determined to be Invalid. This Serious Incident, as one of our evaluation indicators, should no 
longer be factored into Woods’ final evaluation score. DHS recalculated Woods’ score to be in 
line with the new determination: 

• Woods performance level changed from “Needs Improvement” to “Fair”. 
• And at the overall congregate care system level, there were two validated Serious 

Incidents that took place at two providers (instead of three). 
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